
 

Scenic Drive Mayor’s Breakfast, MacDonald’s Ranch,  May 2, 2013 
  
In May 1966, the Maricopa County Planning Department submitted a formal report on the Desert Foothills Scenic Drive 
to the Maricopa County Board of Supervisors. The report includes this diagram showing the location of the plant exhibits 
that existed at that time.  The report states, "The Desert Foothills Scenic Drive was established as a result of close 
cooperation between the Cave Creek Improvement Association (CCIA), various individuals, and governmental agencies. 
The study that led to the formal designation of the drive began with a letter to the Board of Supervisors, dated April 8, 
1963.” Happy 50th anniversary! Image courtesy of Friends of the Scenic Drive.   

 
 

  
 


